ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
OF

DERBYSHIRE DALES GROUP 

OF

THE TR  REGISTER.

13TH. MARCH 2019

The meeting opened with the Group Leaders Report for the last twelve months. Report attached.

1. Apologies.  Steve & Julie Buxton, Shirley & Chris Wheatley, Hazel Cochane, Penny Heath, Rod Griffiths, Peter Jenkinson, Paul Hodgkinson.

2. Treasurers Report. Year ending 28th. February 2019.( Accounts attached). You will have seen from the Balance Sheet that the Group is in an extremely healthy financial position. The increase in our year end balance is caused in part by the receipt of about £2000 more in deposits for the DDWE than a year ago, and the deposits for events in May which Alan F. is organising. Another factor is the increase in attendance encouraged by a more comprehensive programme at our two major functions.
For comparison, in 2008 we had 38 people at our Annual Dinner at the Grassmoor Golf Club, who paid a total of £570 and spent £71 on the raffle. The amount paid to the Golf Club was £660 giving an event turnover of £650.

The figures for our recent Annual Dinner shows 72 attendees and a turnover of £2000.

A similar picture is shown for the Peak Weekend held at the Miners Standard in 2008. 28 attended giving an income including the raffle of £340, expenditure of £277, net turnover of £325. The last DDWE had a turnover of £1000.
The two smaller events, BBQ and Pie and Peas, were paid for by the Group. When events are organised as one-offs by individuals, the accounts are used simply to preserve probity.

A change in banking practice means that the reverse side of cheques must be left blank as all cheques are now scanned. P post-it note or similar attached to the front should overcome this matter.
Acceptance of the Report was proposed by D. Burgess, seconded by A. Hawley.  Voted unanimously.

3. Election of Officers.  All existing officers stood for re-election.  There being no other nominations the existing officers were elected en block.  Proposed by D. Warne, Seconded  by B. Green. Voted unanimously.

4.   AOB.  This item became a general discussion ranging over various topics. The main topics were:
It was asked if there were any plans to spend some of the surplus cash in club funds.  A. Ford outlined some ideas as to a new venue, better speakers etc. which will require funding.
The Group Leader advised that if the  Group ceased to exist the club funds would be taken by the TR Register centrally and redistributed to Group Members. He also said, keeping a contingency fund in case of unforeseen liabilities would be a prudent thing to do.

Maggie Sloss expressed a wish for the Group to support charities. This would be considered in future. She suggested any charitable work be broadcast on the Web Site which is not done at the moment.

D. Smith asked if food could be supplied at Club Nights as it used to be years ago. The suggestion was favourably received.
It was agreed the Club would fund the BBQ and Pie & Peas nights if funds allowed.

Simon Cowling agreed to research Regalia and report back.

Amber Hotel Debate.  There is a growing desire to move away from the Amber Hotel for meetings for various reasons.  Room layout, cold in the winter, not suitable for speaker presentations being the main talking points.

The steering group have been looking for alternatives without much success so far.  D. Burgess said he had agreed in principle an arrangement with the Peak Hotel to have a room free of charge for monthly meetings. The steering group to continue to look for alternatives and report back, making recommendations.

The Meeting closed at 21.25.  There were 19 members present.

